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MANAGER'S REPORT NO. 87 
COUNCIL MEETING 1978 12 11 

RE: CHANGES IN THE ADMINISTRATION OF THE HOME CARE PROGRAM 

Following is a report from the Medical Health Officer regarding the -- ------•- -·Home Care-Program; ._ · --··· ···· - ·· ·· · · ·· ··· - ··· ····_ ·· 

· The Municipal Treasurer has reviewed .this matter and advises that 
he would anticipate no problems with respect to the changes that 
are proposed in this report. 

The Home. Car~ Program is totally funded by the Provincial Government. 
The fu~d1ng includes reimbursement for administration. The amount 
is equwa l e~t to 3% of the salaries and benefits for a 11 employees 
who are assigned to the program. Claims are submitted and paidon . 
a mon_thly basis. 

RE CO.MM ENDA TI ON: . 

l. THAT the recommendations of the Medical Health- Officer 
be adopted. 

* * * * *.· 

'MUNICIPAL MANAGER 
·, 

FROM: MEDICAL HEALTH OFFICER 

. ··_··. ,, . . ', ' ··.,_. .. . 

l .. THAT ·the transfer of' resporis i bi 1 i ti to the: Burnaby. Hea 1th Department .· ··· 
·_ for these functions, previously carried out by the Metropo 1 i tan ~oard 
'.: of Heal th Home Care staff,_ be approved, in accordance with the . . 
· recommendations made by Dr .. Benson, Assistant Deputy Minister Public 
· _Health ,Programs, and endorsed by the. Metropolitan Board of Hea 1th. · 

2 .-; ,WAT the Treasury Department be authorized to proceed with the account­
. ·1Jng and payment of accounts relative .to the Home Care Progr·arn. 

l ; . , 

REPORT 

When the Victorian Order of Nurses became_ the Home Care Nursing Service 
in the Health Department in 1976, the program was set up with a centralized 
function in _the Metropo 1 i tan Board of Hea 'Ith. The Metropo 1 itan Board 
empl_oyed a Nursing Coordinator and Nursing Consultant, a Rehabilitation 
Cons-ultant, and four clerical people. The collating of budget, statistics 
and the establishment of uniform policy was carried out by the Metropolitan 
Board staff. 

"In March of.thls_year it became apparent that some of these Metropolitan 
functions had become redundant. During ensuing months various possible 
courses of action were discussed. Having reviewed Metropolitan staff 
function it was recommended by Dr. l3enson, the Assistant Deputy Minister 
of P~blic Health Programs in Victoria, that there should be a shifting of 
-the Metropolitan responsibility back to the municipalities. This involves 
very little change in Burnaby. 

.. 
,;. 
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Specifically the recommendations are as follows: 

L The responsibility for the Home Care Program will be transferred to 
the Municipal Health Department and the administration will be under 
the direction of the Medical Health Officer. 

. . 

2. Budgets will now be submitted directly to the Ministry of Health, 
• Victoria instead of via the Metropolitan Board. (This ii a 100% 

provincially funded program.) 

3. T.he Municipality will act as an agent of the Ministry of Health in 
payi ngbil 1 s for homemakers, drugs. etc. for the Hospital Replacement 
and Home Care services and will be reimbursed by the Province. 
Formerly this was done by the Metropolitan Board. · · 

4. MoneY wi.11 .be. made available to create a senior Physiotherapist/ 
Occupational Therapy position in Burnaby,.. there are three physio:.. 
therapists on the .. Home Care Staff who ha.ve previously received 
.professional supervision and in'."'servicefr9m the_ senior. MetropoJitan 

. _Board physiotherapist .. An additional half"'.time clerical pos;tion will 
· ·. be made available to the Municipality for the additional administrative 

functions which will now be carried out locally Le~ validating bills, 
collating statistics, etc. . . . 

,.·, . ' '. ., . 

These recom111endati ons, if adopted, should present noprob 1 ems to the.· 
Burnaby' Hea 1th Department. The Program had evolved tbwardsthi s in the .. 

, 1 as t two yea rs . · · 

·. There has' ,been. considerable discussion over the past few months regarding. 
· the timing of this change. Clarification of personnel matters have 

resulted in delays. Some of the Metropolitan staff will be transferred 
to the City of Vancouver. 

' ' 

It is now proposed that the transfer date should be 1979 January 01 at 
.the beginning ~f the new budget year. 

I am requesting that (1) Criuncil approve the transfer of those functions 
previously carried out by the Metropolitan Board of Health Home Care 
staff, to the Municipali~y, this remaining a 100% provincially funded 
program. 

(2) Approval be given to proceed with making arrange­
ments for cheque signing through the Municipality, the creation of a 
Senior Physiotherapy position and the addition of a half-time clerk to 
the Home Care Program as recommended by the Provincial Government. 

SLH:kmf 

' s C'~ \\o_Nv,.,vv~,r.Q..___ 
--- 2) ·•· ~ 

S. L. Hemming, M. B. , D. P.H. , F. R. C. P. ( C) 
MEDICAL HEALTH OFFICER 
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